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Last week, the Department of Labor (DOL) announced that the enhanced 
disability claims procedures will indeed be applicable in their final form for 
claims for disability benefits after April 1, 2018. (See our prior Alert for 
information on the new regulations here.)

In December of last year, an additional 90-day delay to the applicability 
date of the final rules – from January 1, 2018 to April 1, 2018 – was 
announced giving the DOL time to solicit additional comments on the 
procedures and make a determination on if the final regulation should be 
retained 'as is', modified or rescinded altogether. The DOL determined that 
nothing in the information received supported the arguments that the new 
rules will impose unnecessary burdens or limit access to disability 
insurance benefits and thus, are moving forward with the final regulations 
without change.

Our hope was that the applicability of the rules to retirement and non-
qualified deferred compensation plans would be reviewed and revised as 
disability can be a trigger for distribution in these types of plans. The new 
claims procedures apply to any plan that includes plan sponsor discretion 
in the determination of disability; the new procedures do not apply to a 
plan which relies on an independent third party to make a disability 
determination. Amending the definition of disability to remove plan 
administrator discretion may not be allowable under the anti-cutback rules, 
in which case new claims procedures will need to be put into place by April 
1, 2018.

Although ERISA governed plans are already required to include adequate 
claims procedures, plan sponsors should review their current definitions of 
disability and claims procedures to insure compliance with the new rules 
by April 1, 2018. Contact a member of the Holland & Hart Benefits Law 
Group for assistance with this review and any required amendments.

This publication is designed to provide general information on pertinent 
legal topics. The statements made are provided for educational purposes 
only. They do not constitute legal or financial advice nor do they 
necessarily reflect the views of Holland & Hart LLP or any of its attorneys 
other than the author(s). This publication is not intended to create an 
attorney-client relationship between you and Holland & Hart LLP. 
Substantive changes in the law subsequent to the date of this publication 
might affect the analysis or commentary. Similarly, the analysis may differ 
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depending on the jurisdiction or circumstances. If you have specific 
questions as to the application of the law to your activities, you should 
seek the advice of your legal counsel.


